

### Newsletter - late Summer 2019

Dear Members,

I hope you have all had an enjoyable summer and have been able to get out and about sketching and painting.

# **Hartlebury Castle Exhibition**

Our paintings have been delivered to Hartlebury Castle for the art exhibition opening on 9<sup>th</sup> September 2019. There will be several art groups and individuals exhibiting. They are having an heritage open weekend on 14 and 15<sup>th</sup> September when entry to the museum and bishop's residence will be free. This is a great opportunity to go and visit and see your paintings in situ.

The exhibition comes down on Monday 22<sup>nd</sup> September so I will collect the paintings and they will be returned to you at the appraisal evening on 26<sup>th</sup> September.

## **Foley Dental**

If you wish, either the paintings from Hartlebury Castle, or another painting of your choice can be left with me for the next change-around at Foley's Dental. I will bring forms for you to fill out for Foleys on the evening. Please note that anyone who has previously submitted a painting there will be **no charge** for exhibiting on this occasion.

## Life Drawing

I am pleased to inform you that we will have a female life model for our meeting on September 12<sup>th</sup> which fits in nicely with our theme of the month on drawing the human form. Start time is 7.15 prompt. Don't forget to bring along a support for your drawings such as a board or hard-backed pad as we will be working on our knees. Of course you may bring a free-standing easel if you have one. For our new members why not try out charcoal, pastels or pastel pencils or chalk.

#### **Future themes**

October theme - Reflections

November theme - Fire

If anyone has any ideas for future themes, or has any suggestions about possible demonstrations for next year, please email me so the committee can discuss at our next committee meeting. Thank you.

### **Annual exhibition**

Our annual exhibition at Kidderminster Library is looming on the horizon! The exhibition will be put up on Saturday 2<sup>nd</sup> November at 10am. Forms and further information will be available nearer the time.

Hope to see you all on 12<sup>th</sup> September!